
Eric And The Beast On A Rag
I did get to sit in the audience of the City Band Wednesday
night.  I wasn’t sure if it was going to be at the bandstand
or at its alternate venue.  Before finding that out, I decided
to locate the place of my Thursday afternoon voice lesson
which was easier to locate than the directions given by my new
coach.  I googled the address and it was a breeze to find.
 Especially with the number written on the mailbox.  The house
was buried by a wooded area but really easy to find.  All I
had to do was turn off of U.S. 6 onto County Road 13 and it
was .3 miles away.  Then, with plenty of time to spare, I went
to Wal Mart and ran into some old friends and saw the truck
belonging to another but was not able to find him.  I must
have been on the wrong end of Electronics (or he could have
been hiding). �

After discovering that the concert would be at the ice rink
with five minutes to spare, I decided that given the choice, I
would have rather directed Stars and Stripes this week as
opposed to last (not complaining, just sayin’).  I just think
this week’s concert had better music. Many songs I was already
familiar with… “12th Street Rag” I had sung in choir and
played sometime.  Of course, a different arrangement than I am
accustomed to, but I would have enjoyed sitting in the low
brass section playing “Selections from Phantom of the Opera”
and  the  title  tune  from  the  animated  classic  turned  hit
Broadway show “Beauty and the Beast.”

Speaking of Phantom, my brother turned to me and stated that
the high school at which he serves as the tech advisor will be
performing the musical next year.  I did not believe him until
I looked on line and discovered that the rights have just
indeed become available from R&H productions for high school
and amateur productions.  There had been “test” runs a few
years ago overseen by Lord Lloyd Webber’s Really Useful Group
company.  But how did the small school get the rights so
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quickly?  Hicksville had better “Got Talent” to pull this off.
 I  imagine  that  the  rights  are  probably  for  a  tailored
production of the musical.

I asked Liz if they were going to come next week for the
announced ice cream social “before and during the concert.”  I
don’t think she realized where she will be next Wednesday
because she didn’t know if they would be or not.  Probably not
since they will be at Disney World.  Maybe they could borrow
Aladdin’s magic carpet, Carpet. I’d rather be there when it is
not so hot!

A fun concert moved to a different venue to be “safe rather
than sorry.”

Fearless At the Jubilee
AHHHH, my moment had arrived!  What a great rush!  It was
almost like being on a roller coaster.  Thank you Terry for
the opportunity by donating the gig to the WCCT.  Back in
January while waiting for my pal to come over the radio during
the Blizzard Auction, I heard the item up for bid.  I thought
it would be an extraordinary and priceless experience.  A
female bidder and I went at it and I finally got it for
$72,341.56. LOL �  If I had that much money, I am sorry to say
that I would not be here.

Prior to the 8 o’clock start time, the director had a few
words of encouragement and asked me for a bio.  I actually
thought about giving him one last night, but his intro was
just fine.  I had some family (biological and chosen) in the
audience and apparently a sizable fan club as I heard a loud
cheer come over the crowd as I was called to the podium.
 After another helpful assist in starting the tempo, I was
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really ready to roll… no false start tonight.  I was maybe the
tiniest bit nervous until I gave the down beat and the opening
strain of The Stars and Stripes Forever began.  I was in
control and I relished every moment of it.

After my conducting was done, Terry reclaimed the baton and
told me that it was “Very Well Done!”  I knew it was.  It felt
that good!  After the concert was over, I greeted my family,
friends,  band  mates,  well  wishers  and  walked  with  Megan,
Carol, and Brock to the Little Theatre.  I still had one
mission to complete but I did not see him at the concert. I
walked to C&Ls house after phoning them to see if it was all
right  to  stop  over  for  a  few  minutes.   After  I  got  no
response, I KNEW they had to be there somewhere.  After making
a lap around the square, I decided to hang around with a few
of the remaining band members.  Within moments, here comes Tay
and Sam.  PERFECT!  Strangely enough, they were really close
to the bandstand and had a great view of my moment in the
spotlight!

Then I saw C, pushing Beebs and Dis in the stroller.  I was
not leaving until I gave my mentor and friend his birthday
present (an hour or three early but who knows what tomorrow
will bring).  He admitted that he knew nothing about directing
but said I looked good.  Any compliment is a good one!  Then
we walked the grounds watching the little ones ride.  I went
on the Rock and Roll Wheel with the fearless one.  Think a
ferris wheel on which you are in a cage which flips around as
the ferris wheel turns.  It was fun!

Then at 11, a cart driven by Jubilee workers came around and
told a group of teenagers to disperse as it was closing time.
 The adults with the four little ones were ignored.

Tired but not tired.  It was so much fun.  I wish my work
schedule allowed me to be off Tuesday and Wednesday nights
throughout the summer.  Thanks Terry, Polly, and the Bryan
City Band for an unforgettable experience.  Another addition



to me resume, too!

The Sun WILL Come OUT!
I have it on good authority that tomorrow will be a beautiful
day.  I just don’t listen to the weatherman!  It wouldn’t rain
on my parade!  I got to sit in with the Bryan City Band at
rehearsal (the director found me a suitable tuba, thank you!)
and conduct my piece.  He asked me before rehearsal began how
I was going to start.  Holding the tuba, I held one hand up
and started going one, two… down, up (down beat is one, up
beat is two).  But how was I going to set the tempo for the
band to follow?  Get it in your head, give a little suggestive
beat to the ensemble and BRING IT!

A few of the selections were familiar.  Richard Wagner’s Die
Meistersinger is a piece I remember ALL TOO WELL from high
school and it was no easier tonight than 18 years ago.  There
was medley of music from the 60s.  A lesser known (to me,
anyway) J.P. Sousa march called Fairest of the Fair.  And a
variety of others.

My moment had finally arrived.  As I made my way from the back
of  the  band  to  the  podium,  I  was  given  an  impromptu
introduction.  I took my place behind the conductor’s stand
with the baton.  I gave the tempo, gave the down beat, and….
nothing.  I forgot to BRING IT!  Try again.  It worked!  It
was such a thrill.  WHAT A RUSH!  You darn well bet ya that I
will not fail to bring it tomorrow night.  Just keep the beat
alive.

Well… let’s hope I get some friends, WCCT fans, BCB fans, AND
FAMILY! there tomorrow night.  But, once again, it is Jubilee
week on the square so come early and bring your chair/blanket
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to sit on!

Have Tuba Will Play
I was excused from work a half hour early tonight, so I
decided to go to the inaugural Bryan City Band concert of the
season.  One of my best friends has played trumpet in the band
since high school.  The new director is someone I have known
for the past umpteen years.  I just learned tonight that Emily
was the band director of the city’s high school just prior to
Mr. Krause’s assuming the position.  THAT WAS A LONG TIME
AGO!  (sorry, Terry).

As  I  was  making  my  way  to  finding  a  spot  to  enjoy  the
magnificent concert, I heard Carol shout my name so I ventured
over her way and enjoyed the music together.  Marches and
medleys of tunes were the order of the day.  Of course, my
favorite  selection  was  “Marches  from  Broadway”   (imagine
that).  But there are many more great marches from the Great
White Way than “Before the Parade Passes By,” “Comedy Tonight”
(wasn’t  aware  that  that  is  a  march),  and  “Seventy-Six
Trombones.”  In a grab bag from “The Fifties” we heard another
(“March of the Siamese Children”) as well as a reprise of
those trombones and cornets right behind.

Next Wednesday (as I previously made known), I will be making
my directorial debut.  The director told me to be at the high
school for rehearsal Tuesday night.  We would run through my
piece and then I could leave.  WHAT!?  Sounds like a waste of
gas to me. Someone (I think it was either my oldest brother or
my godson) suggested that we find a spare tuba.  WHOO HOO! 
BRING IT!  So, if they remember to bring the horn, I will not
only be conducting but sitting in to play as well.
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So… come on, come all.  But, be warned, it is the week of the
Jubilee so come early for prime parking.  I’m not excited or
anything.


